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“Hollie ‘also 'did " her -
'~ Newcastle, but in agnculture She’'met
" Deryk ‘at Sandwich, 'the village where
“'she lives."She is currently running the

“Everyone at Fair Isle Bird Observatory
" 'would like to wish-all ‘Friends’ a happy

and prosperous 1999. Last year was a
good year for the Observatory, with
good ‘visitor “numbers; ‘and several
special “events; not ‘least our 50"

“anniversary: We hope that the coming

year will“also be good for visitors and
‘birds; even if there are fewer excuses
to celebrate. The new year will see a

' new warden and administrator, as well

as some familiar faces from last year.

Charlie Holt and Steven Turner :both

o

return for a second season and Alan
Bull returns for his  third.. The kitchen

- will be womanned by Ann Prior, who

has ably provided'the food from=the
hatch in .a: number of ‘seasons in the

-past: She is currently cooking aboard a
= fishing' boat off. the Falkland ‘Islands

but should be back in Shetland by mid

~April. :
- “The newly appomted warden, ‘is Deryk

Shaw who we hope will be arriving at
the Observatory in early April; together

- with his partner Hollie Craib, who has
. the:post of Administrator. They have a

son, Lachlan, who is nearly 6.

- Deryk, originally from ‘Dumfries-shire,
..completed his degree in-Zoology at the

- University of Newcastle. Since then he

has worked at Sandwich Bay BO and
is currently carrying out fieldwork at the
E.G.l. in Oxford. When not birding, he

enjoys  sport, plays football, and
supports Newcastle and Celtic. - "
degree ~ at

admlmstratlon side™ of ‘her father's
business. - She 'also’ ' enjoys sport,

: espemally horse rldlng and hockey.

She enjoys workmg in - allotmenits,
where ‘she grows’ vegetables ‘The
small Observatory garden and the Fair

- Isle winds will provude a challenge for
~ her green fingers.'
“Meanwhile, Lachlan is looking forward

to Puffns new frlends and E-t new

“school

Everyone wishes' them well m thelr
new home. : :

Paul and Helen Baker would fike to
“thank all ‘Friends’ ‘they met in. 1998,
who gave a helping hand .and wish
_them many more enjoyable tnps to the

lsle '

-+ September

©Gull;
- Shearwaters

tape luring: of Storm Petrels from"mid
-~ July to the end of August gave many of

Autumn migration 1998

The autimn “migration was again
excellent. Winds from an' encouraging
direction 'yielded plenty of scarce
migrants- and several rarities, proving
that Fair Isle is still the: place to be in
late September. 7 - | )

- Seabird passage was' average with a

few Sooty Shearwaters, the first being

‘noted at the end of August, and seven

noted ‘offshore between the 8" - 16"
September. Poor weather during: mid
gave : ‘plenty .of -“sea-
watching ‘opportunities : with - Sabine’s
Leach’s ‘Petrel~and  two Manx
reported. The regular

our more ' determined - visitors: the
chance to see Leach’s Petrel close up,

-as twelve were caught. From ‘mid July


















